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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                           MINUTES FOR AUGUST 21, 2019 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik Chairman, Mr. Edward Simoncini, Mr. H. Christopher Redkey; Health Agent Ms. Rita McConville.
Guests: Ms. Susan Fahey, Meadows at West Hill. Mr. Isaac Gallant, Henshaw Well Drilling. Mr. Ben Aubuchon, Intern at Town Hall. Mr. Ross Scribner, 79 Ellis Road. Ms. Cindy Vincent, Town Resident. Mr. Anthony Mazzaferro,50 Honey Bee Lane. Mr. Chris Mossman, Trowbridge Eng. Mr. Ralph Wegener, Overland Design. Mr. Christian McMahan,Wachusett Brewery Co. Mr. Joe Serio Native Joes. 
4:30 p.m. Dr. Popik announced that the meeting was open and was being recorded by Ms. McConville.

   Minutes for 7-10 were signed. 
New Business

87 Ellis Road:  Trowbridge Eng. Mr. Chris Mossman presented a reconstruction of pre-existing home and requesting variance for Well setback to wetlands from 100 foot required to 60 foot proposed. Variance approved.
79 Ellis Road: Mr. Isaac Gallant requesting Well variance for existing home, well proposed less than 25 feet from public roadway. Variance was denied.   Mr. Gallant will meet with Ms. McConville for a site to locate better placement.
18 Hanks Hill Rd: (Lot 1) owner & designer Mr. Ralph Wegener request variance for use of a retaining wall for new construction for purpose of driveway grading. Variance was approved. 
Westminster Liquor Store: Mr. Fraturelli (via letter) requested a fine rather than a suspension.  Ms. McConville sent a letter to Mr. Fratturelli explaining the reason for the Boards’ denial.
Old Business

33 North Shore Road: Trowbridge Eng. Mr. Chris Mossman discussed reconstruction of pre-existing home, proposing a nitrogen treatment system. Board denied the variances; Mr. Mossman will return with a revised plan to meet the Boards request. 
Meadow at West Hill Condos: Ms. Fahey from Dartmouth Group, requesting clarification on what the Board wanted done with the pump alarm system.  The Board required it to be tied into the generator alarm and to notify BOH of issues; as part of their Emergency Action Plan. 
Wachusett Brewery:  Mr. Christian McMahon proposed the idea of dogs’ being allowed at the Brew Yard. Mr. McMahan requested a variance; as the dogs had been allowed on the grounds and they have had no incidents.  Board discussed having a designated outside area only, which must be cleaned by a trained staff, and hand wash stations. There would be no food service for the dogs. The Agents’ will research other Health depts, if they have regulations in place. The Board also asked the Agents’ what approach has been taken on dogs at farmers markets, snack shacks and Wachusett Mountain type facilities?  The Board will review findings at next meeting.
Town Hall Intern: Mr. Ben Aubuchon reviewed the Well Data project he had researched, developed excel data spread sheet to categorized findings. Data will be available for the next interim to continue research. The Board thanks him.
222 South Ashburnham State Road Status: Ms. McConville sent certified letter property owner stating violations noted after inspection (with escort) of the property.  Ms. McConville was not allowed inside the home to inspect.  Ms. McConville will re-inspect the external property for vacancy and sanitation.
53 Old Oak Ave. Ms. McConville sent a Letter to cease and desist.  Agent is working with Conservation Agent.
5:40 p.m. 50 Honey Bee Lane: Mr. Anthony Mazzaferro attended.   Ms. McConville had done an inspection of the residence assisted by Building Inspector/commissioner to verify the number of bedrooms and sleeping accommodations.  Inspection proved a 3 bedroom home with no obvious alternative sleeping areas.   
Board members’ concerns:

Landfill tour tentatively set up for 3:00 pm on September 18.   Mr. Simoncini will confirm with Mr. Murray from Waste Management.
7:20 p.m. Mr. Simoncini calls for adjournment. Mr. Redkey seconded.  All in favor 
7:20 p.m. Meeting adjourned.

Agent update:
FYI:  Mass Natural Fertilizer, Bean Porridge Hill Road had applied to DEP to expand Recycling and composting materials accepted at site.   

__________________________     _______________________________      _____________________________                                              
            Dr. Michael Popik         
                  Edward Simoncini

        H. Christopher Redkey 
Attachments:
Well project guide list and excel document from Mr. Aubuchon

Letter Cease and Desist for 53 Old Oak Ave

Suspension notice from Tobacco Alliance
Mass Natural DEP application

Certified Letter to 222 Ashburnham State Rd 

